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MR P WEIR ASKED MINISTER FOR POLICE AND CORRECTIVE SERVICES AND 
MINISTER FOR FIRE AND EMERGENCY SERVICES (HON M RYAN)—  
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the answer to Question on Notice No. 458 of 2023—  
Will the Minister advise for the Pittsworth and Cambooya police stations, from 2015 to 
2023 inclusive, the length of time both stations did not have their full allocation of police 
officers actively serving? 
 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I am advised by the Queensland Police Service (QPS), that the data relating to the full 
allocation of police officers actively serving the Pittsworth and Cambooya police stations, 
from 2015 to 2023 inclusive, would require the manual examination and interrogation of a 
significant number of rosters.  This is considered by the QPS to be an unjustifiable use of 
police resources at this time.  
 
However, I appreciate the member’s interest in the question and am advised by the QPS 
that for the Pittsworth Police Division as at 30 June 2015 the number of approved 
permanent positions was 2 and there were no vacancies, and as at 30 June 2023 the 
number of approved permanent positions was 2 and there were no vacancies. 
 
Similarly, I am informed by the QPS that for the Cambooya Police Division as at 30 June 
2015 the number of approved permanent positions was 1 and there were no vacancies, 
and as at 30 June 2023 the number of approved permanent positions was 1 and there 
were no vacancies. 
 
 


